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The fall program year is well underway. 

Many St. Mark members have made a 

commitment to continuing in there learning, growing and 

understanding of our faith in God, love of Christ and service to others. In 

September we had a good 

turn-out for Godôs Work, Our 

Hands pack the back pack 

service opportunity at 

Riverbend Food Bank. Did 

you know that 1 in 5 students 

face hunger (missing meals 

not by choice) in the 22 

counties that Riverbend serves? St. Mark continues to care about our neighbors 

who are hungry. Two events in October that help and reachout to our neighbors 

are the Crop Walk on October 7th and Trunk or Treat on October 28th from 

2PM ï 4PM. Information about these upcoming events are found in this edition 

of LIFE. 

Our rally day Carnival was designed to show our young people that we care 

about them and that we all have an opportunities to learn and grow in faith and 

share with each other. Thank you to all who made it possible. This was a kick off 

to our educational programs at St. Mark. Our educational classes have begun but 

it is never too late to join us. Sunday School for our children, Faith Lens for 

grades 6-12, Adult Sunday School, Confirmation, Theology on Tuesdays, 

Theology on Tap, or Searchers. We never stop learning and growing in Christ, 

and we all have something to share with our fellow Christians.   

Our Music Ministry has begun this fall. Chancel Choir, Celebration Bells, and 

Young Ringers and Singers are preparing musical selections in praise to God for 

all God has done for us. If you would like to participate please let Ross Jallo 

know. There is always room for more! 

On October 21st there will be a reception in appreciation of Mick Carstensô 

dedication to St. Mark as our church Administrator. I hope you will join me in 

giving thanks for his hard work and years of service to St. Mark. 

On October 28th, Reformation Sunday, we will join Brendan Crispin, Gage 

McCalester, Gia McDermott, and Kaleb Stellrecht as we celebrate the Rite of 

Confirmation at our Sunday Service.  We congratulate them as they affirm their 

Baptism and make promises before God and one another and remind us of our 

own baptisms and confirmations. 

Journeying with you, 

Pr. Travis M. Fisher-King 

From Pr. Travis 

mailto:julie-ginn@hotmail.com
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    The Friendship Group will meet 
at: Hickory Gardens 

at 11:30am on October 2 .  
Everyone is welcome to join us for 
lunch!  If you would like to come, 
please sign up in the lounge and 
indicate if you need a ride.  

Hope to see you there! 

A total of 604 people were served at 

our food pantry in August 2018. 

Items were donated from: St. Mark 

Lutheran Church members, Youth 

Group, and Friends; Popcorn Charlie, 

& Co.; Grace Lutheran Church, St. 

Alphonsus Parrish; Grace United Methodist Church; 

Garden Ministry; Community Action of Eastern Iowa; 

and the Midwest Food Bank (Expo.)  

Thank you! 

Share-A-Meal  
October 24 

at 6pm 

Zion Lutheran Church  

1216 W 8 th St  Davenport, IA 

A sign up sheet is in lounge.  Please 

consider this outreach ministry. We are in 

need of people to bring food, as well as serve.   

Remember: Godôs work, our Hands 

Mission Action  

We had quite a few donations in 

August for our outreach ministry.  

Pregnancy Resources received a 

crib pad, and Hi-C boxes and 

cookies for their resource 

cupboard.  Donations for Family 

Resources included a number of food items, 2 blankets, 

4 sets of bedding, 2 girls jackets, 2 tops, combs, 

toothpaste, floss, and various travel size toiletries. 
 

Pregnancy Resources continues to need: diapers, 

baby toiletry items, pacifiers, and bottles 
 

Family Resources needs: cleaning supplies, blankets, 

personal hygiene items, pans, dishes, utensils, and                  

kitchen and bathroom towels 
 

Thank you for helping families with your donations.  

Remember donations can be dropped off in the plastic 

bin in the lounge. 
 

God's Work, Our Hands                                                                                                                  

Lori Almasi 

Hospitalized In September 
 

Joyce Carter 

Robin Jasper 

The family of Charlie Willey 

sends it thanks and gratitude 

for all the kind word, cards, and 

gifts that were given to us 

during this time of grieving, but also rejoicing; 

remembering his life, love, and humor is exactly what 

he would have wanted. 

-Linda Willey, Lisa Willey, and Jay & Kristin Willey 

We offer the Families of  

Charles Willey 
words of love, support, and comfort. 

May they rest assured in the midst of 

their challenges and adjustments that 

God will sustain them in the loss of 

their loved one through faith in our  

Risen Lord.  

Because He lives, we too shall live. 

Crop Walk  

October 7  
Freight House Farmerôs Market 

421 W River Drive 

Davenport, IA  

Registration: 1pm  Walk Begins: 2pm  
 

St Mark will be walking this year in honor of Rick 

Martin and his 60th birthday! We are asking that 

donations be made in his name for his continuing 

dedication to feeding the poor. The walk will be 

October 7th at 2pm leaving from the Freight House. 

There are envelopes in the pews, in the lounge and on 

the desk in the narthex for donations.  
 

October 7th fellowship will be sponsored by Social 

Ministry. All monies donated that day will be donated 

in Ricks name. We thank Rick for his passion and 

leadership in this outreach. 
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                 (W)holistic Living...Thoughts from the Parish Nurse. 

 

This month we focus on two over-the-counter medications that many of us frequently use:  tylenol 

(acetaminophen) and ibuprofen.  We couldnôt live without these medications for headache, 

backache, sore throat or cramps.  Find out if your go-to medicine is the right choice for what you 

need and if you are using it correctly.  Studies have shown that ibuprofen is better at reducing fever 

and easing menstrual cramps, and the inflammation of backache, muscle soreness, earache and 

toothache, while acetaminophen is better at reducing the pain of arthritis and headache.   Both medicines soothe sore 

throat and are rather inexpensive to purchase.   

Taking too much acetaminophen at once can cause damage to your liver.  Read labels on all over-the-counter medicines 

to stay within the new daily limit: 3,250mg.  That equals 10 regular strength or 6 extra-strength acetaminophen pills per 

day.  Add acetaminophen in multi-symptom products to the daily total.  Avoid acetaminophen if you have 3 or more 

alcoholic drinks a day.  Make sure your doctor is aware of your acetaminophen use especially if you are taking 

prescription medications.   

Use caution with ibuprofen and check with your doctor before using.  Bleeding risks increase if you are over 60, have 

ulcers, take blood thinners, steroids, or other nonsteroidal anti-inflammatory medications such as Alleve (naproxen), or 

have 3 or more alcoholic drinks a day.  Also note that ibuprofen lowers aspirinôs daily protective effect against heart 

attack and stroke.    

Try alternating doses of the two medications.  Acetaminophen is safer than ibuprofen for most of us if we donôt take too 

much.  To minimize risks and maximize benefits, check with your doctor about switching between the two is possible, 

because they are metabolized differently.  Remember to take the smallest effective dose for the shortest amount of time.   

Source: Cleveland Clinic 

Another thoughtéNow that the season is changing to cooler days and the end of the growing season, how are you 

experiencing the change of season?  Here are some suggestions to help with the change: 

* Enjoy all the fruits and vegetables that the harvest season has to offer.  This includes apples, tomatoes cucumbers, 

squash, pumpkins and more.  Try something new or a new recipe. 

* Work in your yard or garden or take a walk and enjoy the changing colors of nature.  It is such a good time for 

meditation and/or prayer.    

* Make and keep your health appointments.   

* Take time for you: donôt act your age, smile, stand and sit up straight, surround yourself with positive,  energetic 

people, pay it forward when someone is kind to you and go to bed early. 

* Shed loneliness by volunteering, taking a class, or invite someone to lunch.  Is there a hobby that you always wanted 

to try or an activity or group at church that you would like to check out?  Now is the time! 

In faith, hope and love, Parish Nurse Bev 

October 2018 Wellness Opportunities  

1.       PN Bevôs weekends in October are October 13-14 and 27-28. 

2.       Friendship Group meets at Hickory Garden on Tuesday, October 2, 11:30 am.  Signup sheet is in the lounge. 

3.       Life Together meets Tuesday, October 9, 12 noon at Garner Farms Independent Living in the dining room for  

lunch and devotions.  Cost for lunch is $7.  Please let PN Bev know if you plan to attend or need a ride. 

4.       Prayer shawl ministry meets in the lounge on October 13 and 27 at 10:00 am. 

5.       Home communion kit distribution is October 13-14 at each worship service. 

6.       Good Samaritan service with Holy Communion is on Thursday, October 18 @ 10:15 am. 

7.       UnityPoint at Home Foot Care Clinic meets Monday, October 22, 12:30-2:30pm in the brideôs room  by 

appointment.  Cost is $30 
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This month's "Notes from the Organ Bench" article is of special interest to 

parents, grandparents, and other relatives of children in fourth through 

eighth grade (or thereabouts).  If you know a child of this age, I strongly 

encourage you to bring them to Young Ringers and Singers!  As you may 

have noticed, we're doing something slightly different with the Young 

Ringers and Singers rehearsals this program year.  I've decided to aim for 

particular performance dates, so that our rehearsals are more focused and 

goal-oriented.  Rather than a weekly Wednesday rehearsal, we'll have a 

given number of 8:30am Sunday morning rehearsals before each 

performance date.  This means that the group will be less of a weekly time 

commitment -- if children just make at least two (or ideally, three) 

rehearsals before a performance, they're welcomed to sing and/or ring with 

us! 

I have three dates in mind this semester for Young Ringers and Singers 

performances: November 18th, December 2nd, and the 5pm service on 

December 24th, Christmas Eve.  If we can make even just two of these 

dates work and attract more young musicians, I'll consider the new system a 

success.  Below are the three suggested dates, with rehearsals I'll offer 

before each one: 

Ǉ November 18th - 8:30am rehearsal for the 9:30am service                                                                              

 (with rehearsals offered from 8:30-9:15am on October 14th, October 21st, November 4th and 

 November 11th) 

Ǉ December 2nd - 8:30am rehearsal for the 9:30 service 

         (with rehearsals offered from 8:30-9:15am on November 11th, 18th, and 25th) 

Ǉ     December 24th - 4:00pm rehearsal for the 5pm Christmas Eve service 

         rehearsals offered from 8:30-9:15-am on December 2nd, 9th, 16th, and 23rd) 

 

To reiterate: if your child can attend at least two rehearsals and come on the day of the performance, they are 

very welcome to join us.  (Heck, even if they can make just one rehearsal before the performance, I'm happy 

to give them music and a sound recording in advance, so they can look and hear the piece.) 

Nearly all children are inherently musical: if you know a young person who loves to sing or play an 

instrument, sign them up!  Please feel free to contact me with any questions you might have about Young 

Ringers and Singers: you can always say hello at church, or feel free to contact me by email at 

rossjallo@gmail.com.  Thanks! 

Notes from the Organ Bench by Ross JalloéOctober 2018 

August 

2018 

General Fund 

Summary 
 

Aug Inc     $22,869.50 

Aug Exp    $35,658.68 

                 ($12,789.18) 

Regular Offerings Year-to-Date 
     

       

Received             $213,532.52 / 91.25%* 
Budgeted Amt:   $234,000.00 
Short:                ($  20,467.48) 
 

*To eliminate our budget shortfall of 
$63,505.00, we need to have regular 
offerings at 118% at year end. 

Food Pantry Report  
 

7/31/18         $18,495.85 

Aug Inc        $     592.00 

Aug Exp         (1,277.32) 

8/31/18 Bal: $17,810.53 
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Congratulations! 
 

I would like to personally congratulate Mick 

Carstens on his retirement from St. Mark 

November 1st. Mick joined the staff at St. 

Mark on July 1st 2010 as the Church 

Administrator. Mick has been instrumental 

in watching the churches finances, caring 

for the physical plant and equipment, and 

supervising the office staff, nursery 

supervisor, Sunday Custodians, and Connie, 

our contracted cleaner. Mick worked closely with the 

Endowment, Finance, and Property Committees and the 

church council. Mick also coordinated all work by outside 

contractors with special projects, routine maintenance, and 

emergency maintenance. Mick also helped to cover phones 

and provided an extra sense of security in the building.   
 

Mick will be missed by all of us at St. Mark, he certainly 

deserves his retirement. Mickôs hard work and diligence 

have greatly benefited St. Mark over the 8 plus years as 

Administrator and his previous volunteer work on 

committees. 
 

Mickôs contributions to the daily operation of St. Mark will 

be sorely missed. It has always been my pleasure to work 

with Mick. So, while I am saddened to see him go, I am 

confident that he will find the same success and happiness 

in retirement that he experienced during his time here. I 

hope you would join me in wishing Mick the best in his 

retirement by attending worship on October 21st when the 

church council will have a reception to recognize Mick 

after worship during the fellowship hour. 
 

-Pastor Travis 

Rejoice in Your 

Blessings  
When we think of Autumn, we 

think of the harvest and the 

good gifts God has provided for 

us.  God gives us everything we 

need out of love.  He provides 

everything we need just when 

we need it.  But how do we show our appreciation for 

Godôs grace and blessings?  Do we find that stewardship 

is a burden ï especially when it comes to our treasures?  

In biblical days, the first fruits of the harvest were dedi-

cated to God in thankfulness for Godôs bounty.  Do you 

show your thanks without hesitation?  Does your tithing 

equal your blessings?  Do you thank God with a grateful 

and cheerful heart?  Or is it just another check that you 

write each month?  Stewardship isnôt only about money, 

but it is a necessary part of stewardship.  Itôs about caring 

for all those things in our world that God has given us in 

order to do Godôs work.  We do that work by keeping 

Godôs house in order, by dedicating ourselves to serving 

our neighbor, and by finding our God-given talents and 

putting them to use.  During this time of Harvest, prayer-

fully take time to account for your blessings and give 

back to God what He has so generously given to you.  

In Christôs Service ï your Stewardship Committee 

I cried because my feet hurt, until I saw a man with no 

feet.   

And I complained because my clothes were tattered, until 

I saw a woman in rags. 

At our annual Youth Group meeting, at the end of August, we made quite a few decisions on 

activities and events that will be held during the new Youth Group year.  
 

We are excited to share that we will be doing a few Youth Led Services! These will be held on 5th 

Sundays.  
 

We have 2 different options in mind for the Mission Trip this summer, but we will make our 

decision soon and look forward to sharing it with everyone.  Youth sponsored events, with your 

help, will provide the funds needed for our transportation costs and fees for chaperones.  We 

promise: Food will be involved! 
 

Community Service allows the youth group to go into the mission field and help others in need. 

Habitat for Humanity, ringing bells for the Salvation Army, and our annual food drive for the St. Mark Food Pantry are 

just some of the events we have lined up.   If you have any other suggestions or recommendations on community service 

projects for the group, please speak to Amber Sherrod or Lisa Willey. 
 

We are still continuing our BIG Saturday Nights, which are held the 2nd Saturday of every month. During this time, we 

worship together at the 5pm service, have a short discussion on the gospel and sermon, have a potluck style dinner, and 

then do a fun activity. Please check out our pictures on the St. Mark Facebook page to see what we are up to. 
 

We look forward to another exciting year growing closer to each other and to God! 


